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Vicki Sullivan, a 17-year veteran with the 
Oklahoma Department of Libraries, has been 
detailed to special duty as Deputy Director 
for the agency. In her 
new capacity, Sullivan 
will monitor the bud-
getary process, super-
vise the agency’s 
information technol-
ogy projects (including 
the statewide full-text 
databases for Okla-
homa’s libraries), and 
spearhead special proj-
ects for the agency.

Most recently, Sullivan served as head of 
the ODL Office of Government Information, 
the agency’s largest administrative unit. In this 
position, she supervised the state and federal 
publication depositories, the State Archives, the 
Records Management program for state agen-
cies, and the ODL Web Development Office.

Vicki  Sullivan

Last fall the Oklahoma Library Association 
and the Public Library Directors’ Council iden-
tified new ways to improve public library ser-
vices to their communities.  One idea asked 
for $6 million over three years to help public 
libraries buy picture books for children under 
five.  Reading to toddlers and preschoolers 
stimulates their brain development, increases 
their vocabulary and helps them enter kinder-
garten ready to learn.  Another need called 
for an increase in state money for public 
library construction because so many Okla-
homa library buildings are not designed to sup-
port new technologies.

Unfortunately, it looks like these new ideas 
will have to wait for another year or two.  Okla-
homa’s funds for fiscal year 2003 are down, 
primarily because of less natural gas revenues.  
Because of this, ODL has been asked to cut its 
2002 budget by 2%.  This cut will come out of 
unfilled staff positions.  The Oklahoma House 
of Representatives has also warned ODL that 
next year’s budget will be cut a minimum of 5% 
(about $383,000), to perhaps a maximum of 
15% (about $ 1,149,000).  No new projects will 
be considered.

This will be a difficult session, and legis-
lators will have to make very hard funding 
decisions.   ODL staff and administrators will 
do their best to continue to give Oklahoma’s 
libraries the best service possible, and we 
appreciate your ongoing support.














